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Volumetrics – Removal of INVADJ Activity for Volumetric 
Reporting 

 
 

Jurisdiction Release/Revision 
Date 

Location of Change in 
this Document 

Comment 

SK July 6, 2018 Background Clarification on 
exceptions 

SK April 19, 2018  Initial Release 

 
Audience: All Saskatchewan Users 
 
Purpose: To inform Industry that the volumetric reporting activity, Inventory Adjustment 

(INVADJ) will no longer be allowed for most facilities. 
 
Background:  
 Effective 2018-04 production month, the Ministry of Energy and Resources (ER) 

no longer allows the volumetric reporting activity type of Inventory Adjustment 
(INVADJ) for all facility types except pipelines (all products), waste plants (all 
products, excluding gas) and custom treaters (all products).  This change is in 
response to audits performed by ER for the production years 2013 through 
2016.  Audit results indicate that the activity type was being misused and is 
unnecessary.  This change will only affect volumetric reporting for the 2018-04 
production month forward.  If there are no other reporting options available to 
balance your facility, please contact PNG Support for guidance.  

 
 ER will continue to monitor the reporting of INVADJ for production months prior 

to 2018-04. In the future, ER will be implementing a change to generate errors 
and assess penalties for the volumetric reporting use of INVADJ for pipelines 
and custom treaters based on a percentage threshold, similar to waste plants. 

 
 
 
More information:  
 

PNG Support 
 Phone:  1-855-219-9373 
 E-mail:  PNG.Support@gov.sk.ca 
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